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Bridger Bowl Association Meeting
Spring Meeting Minutes
May 22, 2019, 7:00 p.m.

Holiday Inn — Bozeman, MT

BOARD MEMBERS

Present: Mark Manseau, President; Pat Hoffman, Executive Vice President; Julie Bennett, Associate Vice
President; Board Members: Diane Allen, Dave Weaver, Jacob Werner and Kelly Wiseman; Bob Petitt, Vice
President of Operations; Dave Ballinger, Treasurer; Lindsay Korth, Recording Secretary

CALLTO ORDER
Mark called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

MINUTES

Mark presented the minutes from the Fall 2018 Association meeting and requested a motion to approve
the minutes. Jim Walker moved to approve the minutes from the November 13, 2018 meeting; Robb
Larson seconded the motion. With no additional discussion, members voted: Allin favor, none opposed;
minutes approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Dave Ballinger presented the financials for year-ending April 30, 2019, pre-audit and incomplete report.
Skier visits for the year were at a record 291,754. Dave detailed income for each department, which
exceeded last year's numbers in most departments. Cost of good sold for both Food Service and Retail
improved from last year. A member asked Dave what the line item “Other Income” entailed; Dave
explained that the category included timber sales, Association dues and memberships, sale of fixed assets,
tower lease income, Radio Users Group income, gain on investments and other true miscellaneous
income. Dave detailed expenses for each department. Expenses were higher than last year in most
departments, primarily due to the early opening in November and increased skier visits. Net profit for the
fiscal year was $3.18 million, which was about $75,000 less than last year and $880,000 better than
budget. A complete audit will take place in August.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mark introduced himself and the other board members present; Todd Goertzen and Joe Seymour were
absent. With a lot of good snow, Bob Petitt and his crew pulled off another great season! Projects for
this summer include rerouting the access roads, getting underground power from the highway and
installing solar panels, along with several other smaller projects. The Board of Directors and Bridger Bowl
management continue to discuss base area upgrades. Bridger works very hard to maintain zero debt;
these profitable years allow for capital projects to be paid with cash. Mark also alerted members of the
new meeting location for the Fall 2019 Association Meeting; the meeting will be located at the Hilton
Garden Inn in Bozeman on Tuesday, November 19,
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MOTION TO ADJOURN
Mark thanked everyone for attending the meeting and their involvement with Bridger Bowl. He welcomed

a motion to adjourn the meeting. Erin O’Connor moved the meeting be adjourned; Jim Walker seconded

the motion. Vote taken, all in favor'I Mark adjourned the meeting at 9:10 i.m.
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